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Commonswood Primary & Nursery School 

 
 A big thank you to the children in this year’s 
School Council who haven’t held back in giving 
their views and those of the children in their 
classes.  They began the year by voicing 
concerns over packed lunches. Fast forward to 
today and we now have a Packed Lunch Guide 
for the whole school.  The Council have also 
liaised with Herts Catering Ltd. about school 
dinners, fundraised for HAD (remember the bugs 
and bears?) and got new playground equipment.  
It’s been a very exciting year! 

            
End of Year Reports 
You will have received your child’s end of year report this week and will have seen that all 
the children have contributed their own thoughts about the past year at school. I have really 
enjoyed reading what they had to say.  I hope you find the reports informative.  
 
Congratulations! 
Congratulations to all those children who currently have 100% attendance. Every child with 

100% attendance for the year will receive a trophy at the end of term. 
 
Congratulations to all those children who have received their 
achievement badges for working hard every lesson, every day.                                      
 
 

 
Staff Changes  
Mrs Stagg will commence her maternity leave at the end of term. We all wish her well and 
look forward to meeting her new addition to her family.  
Miss Griffiths is leaving as she is relocating back to Wales and sadly we all agree that the 
commute each morning would be too much to ask.  
Miss Mabb has decided to work closer to where she lives and will be leaving at the end of 
term.  Ms Parker, Mr Seery, Mrs Harrison and Mrs Honey have also decided to move on.  
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I am sure that you join me in thanking them all for all of their hard work and wish them all 
well and good luck in their new roles.  
 
We have appointed new teachers who will be joining us in September. Mr Hughes, Mrs 
Stewart, Mrs Moss, Miss Jones and Miss Cole will be joining us as class teachers and Mr 
Marshment will be joining our team as sports coach teaching PE. Mrs Johnson will be joining 
us to teach music and French.  Mrs Holding and Mrs Wadsworth will be joining our support 
team. 
 
Thank you 

 
Thank you to all the teachers who ran lunch time and after school clubs this year. 92% of 
children attended at least one club! 
 
 
Packed lunches 
Thank you to all the parents who have been supportive of our packed 
lunch initiative and followed the Packed Lunch Guide.  The idea 
behind this was to ensure that children had a “main meal” part of their 
packed lunch and not just a range of snacks.  This main meal can 
consist of more than one item and there may be more than one fruit 
and veg portion in each lunchbox.  The restriction is simply on snacks 
so please provide one only.  Please also refrain from giving your child juice as drinks are 
provided by the school.  To clarify, items are not removed from lunchboxes.  Any uneaten 
items are sent home for you to see. 
 
 
Thank You 
Thank you to all of the parents who have been sending in lovely messages thanking the staff 
for all of their hard work. We really appreciate that you have taken the time and trouble to 
send in notes of gratitude.  
 
 
Firefighters visit Nursery 

Welwyn Garden City firefighters arrived in their fire engine.  The children 
were so excited when they saw and heard it, they couldn’t wait to go out 
onto the playground to explore.  The firefighters spoke to the children 
about how to be safe, telling them to remind their parents to check their 
smoke alarms.  Mrs Reeves tried on the firefighter’s uniform and said it 
was very heavy.  The children took turns to sit in the fire engine and 
even got to spray water from the hose.   

 
 
Reception 
In Reception we have been enjoying our new topic: Under the Sea. 
We have been busy learning about pirates as well as different sea 
creatures and their habitats. We have read stories about life under 
the sea and have written descriptions of creatures that live there. 
Each child has made their own clay fish and we observed how clay 



changes as it dries. We thought carefully about the best techniques to use to make the 
scales and fins as well as how to decorate them.  

 
Year 1 
In Year 1 we have been learning about properties of materials. We enjoyed 
planning and carrying out our ‘Float or Sink’ investigation.  
 
 
 

 
Year 2 
We have been learning all about balanced diets in Science. We 
made some healthy fruit kebabs to help us with our five a day.  
 
 

 
Year 3 
Year 3 have been working hard planning their own adventure stories in 
Literacy. We have analysed one already as a whole class and used ideas 
from that to create our own exciting quests. Here is a picture of a story map 
that we created in groups which includes lots of interesting vocabulary and 
phrases. 
 
 

Year 4 
Mountfitchet 
Year four went on a recent trip to Stansted Mountfitchet Castle.  We have been learning 
about the Anglo Saxons and wanted to improve our understanding of what life might have 
been like then.  We spent several hours exploring the various buildings and structures on the 
site.  There were watch towers to climb, armour to try on and animals to feed.  One of the 
goats even decided to take a bite out of a worksheet! 
  
  

E-safety 
The children of years 4, 5 and 6 were lucky enough to have a visit from PC 
Ishaq last week who came in to talk about staying safe online and the 
potential consequences of misusing any form of social media.  The children 
were very engaged with his talk and had many good questions to 
ask.  Please remember to visit the school’s eSafety page if you need any 
advice or information about online safety. 
 
YouTube continues to be a popular website with children and whilst it can 

be very entertaining and educational, it comes with many risks.  Allowing children to use 
YouTube is similar to allowing them unrestrained access to TV channels at night 
time.  There is plenty which is harmless and inoffensive, however they are likely to come 
across something disturbing, violent or inappropriate.  No matter what security filters your 
household has, it will not be able to restrict content to what we’d ideally like.  Bad language 
is the most frequently reported issue. 
  
If you allow your children to access YouTube, our advice is to make sure that they are clear 
about what to do if they come across anything that makes them feel uncomfortable.  Most of 
the time, they stumble across things by accident, so we want them to feel that they are able 
to talk freely, without judgement, about concerns when they arise. 
 



 Year 5 
Thinking of holidays, Year 5 are looking at persuasive writing and writing adverts to tempt 
you to a holiday in Greece, to link in with geography and our history topic on Ancient 
Greece.  The scenery is beautiful, we are learning about average temperatures, distances, 
the landscape and its history.  We hope to have the work finished soon and hope you will be 
tempted by our persuasive techniques and take us there! 
 
 
Year 6 

This month, Year 6 have been working on their Enterprise project which this 
month revolves around designing a healthy meal on a budget. As part of 
this learning we have worked with the local Pizza Express to learn about the 

day to day running of a business, the importance of maintaining a budget 
and how to make a tasty pizza. We can't wait to see what our Year 6’s 

produce for Enterprise. 

 
 
Sports News 

Just before half term two teams from Year 5 attended the Quick 
sticks final at SFO.   
This was the first time the school had entered this competition, 
the teams had not had the benefit of playing in the SFO family 

group competition beforehand, which meant that they would be going up against the other 
two top primaries from other secondary family group schools. 

 
The first thing to deal with was the size of the 
pitch, having only practiced on the playground 
during lessons and working within a defined 
area, the children had to adapt to a much larger 
playing area. Also, each match lasted for ten 
minutes - this really tested the team’s stamina.  
 

Each team was entered in different groups.  It took some time to adjust to the area and to 
get a feel for the play.  Both teams worked so hard, clearly putting into practise skills taught 
in the lesson, communicating and working together. Hockey is not a sport for the faint 
hearted, I was immensely proud of how the children got stuck in, even after contact and  
several falls, they got up and continued.  It was hard with more losses than wins, but the 
determination to keep going paid off as both teams won their last match. 
I could see how each player had excelled in many ways, from not giving up, using and 
developing skills taught, then carrying on even after a fall or injury from contact. 
 
An inspiring afternoon, we went not really knowing what to expect and came away as a 
hockey team! 
Well done: Ema, Lara, Maya, Iza, Max, Andrew, Lewis, Alfie, Victor, Rhys  
 
 

This year’s Tri Golf competition took place at Mill Green 
Golf Club. We were blessed with beautiful weather as 
we made our way from the club house onto the driving 
range where the competition was to be held.  A team of 
five boys and five girls had been selected from Beech 
class to represent the school.  Ten schools had entered, 



and each team would compete at eight different activities.  Scores from all activities would 
be added together to find the winning school.  All the children listened to the instructions 
from the sport leaders who were officiating.  The activities lasted for three minutes and 
ranged from aiming and hitting cones, to putting onto a target, chipping up and over a 
distance to score points.   
It was good to see that the children were thinking and really trying to adjust the amount of 
force needed to strike the ball. It may have looked easy but for some of the activities the ball 
needed to land in a specific place. 
 
The team were also given time to work with one of the golf Pros using real golfing 
equipment. The team was placed seven out of ten schools. An enjoyable afternoon. 
Well Done: Isobel, Alyssa, Jessica, Kaitlyn, Lola, Fynn, Kris, Fraser, Kian, Theo. 
   
 

KS 2 Primaries Athletic Competition  
This annual Athletic social event took place at Gosling Sports Park and is 
always an extremely busy afternoon of track and field events. 
This year we did not have a full team and I would like to thank those 
children who stepped up and either competed above their age range or in 
more events.  
This event brings together many other schools allowing children to have 

the opportunity to meet old friends and run on an adult size track, which always gets a gasp 
from the children.  
A special mention should be noted for the team’s long-distance runners, Josh, Millie, Fraser, 
and Isabel who competed in the 600-metre race, not quite the same as running around the 
school track!  
Also, congratulations to Charlie for taking first place in the girls standing long jump and to 
Josh for coming second in the boys standing long jump. 
 
 
Year 6 Quick Cricket Competition 
This event took place at Welwyn Cricket ground, a perfect afternoon 
for a game of cricket. The team was grouped to play against Green 
Lanes, Panshanger and Creswick primary school.  
This was a very exciting afternoon of cricket. Either going into bat or 
fielding, it can be quite nail biting for those watching.  
The team won the first two games against Green Lane and 
Panshanger.  Then went into play the last match against Creswick.  
The team were complimented for their fielding skills, but we were no 
match against Creswick, who were quick and on target. 
That said, it was a terrific afternoon! 
Well Done: Josh, Ryan, Ben, Sam, Roni-Amir, Jake, George, Gavriel, 
Jamie   and Team Captain Faraz. 
 
WGC Centenary Foundation – ‘Celebrating 100 Years o f Welwyn Garden City’ 

We are delighted that one of our pupils, Ava, was chosen by the Welwyn 
Garden City Photographic Club to win an award at the prizegiving event 
which took place on the 5th July at Campus West.  The awards were 
presented by the mayor, Cllr Mrs Barbara Fitzsimon.  The winning photos 
will be displayed at the New Maynard Gallery at Campus West from the 
2nd September to 6th October forming part of the Welwyn Garden City 
Photographic Club’s exhibition.  Here is Ava proudly displaying her 
winning photo and award certificate.   



End of Year 2017/18 Results 
 

Once again all of the hard work by children and teachers has paid off with all cohorts of children 
achieving high standards.  National comparisons are not yet available but it is useful to compare 
results with last year’s national averages.   

 
Early Years - Good Level of Development 

% GLD 2012/13 2013/14 2014/15 2015/16 2016/17 2017/18 
School 64 67 67 80 74  78 

National 52 61 66 69 71  
 
Phonic Screening 

% Phonics 2012/13 2013/14 2014/15 2015/16 2016/17 2017/18 
School 96 97 90 100 90 96 

National 69 74 77 82 81  
 
End of Key Stage 1            

Reading % 
 

2015/2016 2016/17 2017/18 
Expected+ Working at 

greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

School 78 18 88 38 78 42 

National 74 24 76 26   
 
 

Writing % 
 

2015/2016 2016/17 2017/18 
Expected+ Working at 

greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

School 49 10 74 31 73 29 

National 65 13 68 16   
 

Maths % 
 

2015/2016 2016/17 2017/18 
Expected+ Working at 

greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

School 65 16 85 31 75 31 

National 73 18 75 21   
 

Combined 
RWM % 
 

2015/2016 2016/17 2017/18 
Expected+ Working at 

greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

Expected+ Working at 
greater 
depth 

School   72 26 66 27 

National   63 11   
 

Science % 
 

2015/2016 2016/2017 2017/2018 
Working at the 

expected standard 
Working at the expected 

standard 
Working at the 

expected standard 
School  90 86 88 
National 82 83  



End of Key Stage 2  
Teacher Assessment 

 

2015/2016 
Working 

at expected 
standard  

2015/2016 
Working at 

greater 
depth 

2016/2017 
Working at 

expected 
standard  

2016/2017 
Working at 

greater depth 

2017/2018 
Working at 

expected 
standard  

2017/2018 
Working at 

greater depth 

 
Reading�

96% 

No longer 
able to assess 

beyond  
age-related  

 
86% 

No longer able 
to assess beyond  

age-related 

 
89% 

 

 
 

Writing 89% 32% 
82% 18% 81% 

 
28% 

 

Maths 89% 

No longer 
able to assess 

beyond  
age-related 

84% No longer able 
to assess beyond 

age-related 

83% 
 

 

Science  93% 

No longer 
able to assess 

beyond  
age-related 

88% 
 

No longer able to 
assess beyond 

age-related 

91% 
 

 

 
KS2 SATS RESULTS 

Reading 
% 
 

2015/2016 2016/2017 2017/2018 
Expected 
standard 

Working 
at greater 

depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working 
at greater 

depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at greater 
depth 

School 84 30 78 18 85 39 
National 66 19 71  25   

 
 

Writing  % 
Teacher 
assessment  

2015/2016 2016/2017 2017/2018 
Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

School 89 32 82 18 81 28 
National 74 15 76  18   

 
 

Maths % 
 

2015/2016 
 

2016/2017 2017/2018 

Expected 
standard 

 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

School 82 16 75 29 81 30 
National 70 17 75 23   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Spelling, 
Punctuation 
& 

Grammar

% 

2015/2016 
 

2016/2017 2017/2018 

Expected 
standard 

 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expecte
d 

standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

Expected 
standard 

Working at 
greater depth 

School 89 32 80 31 87 37 
National 72 22 77 31   

 
 

 2015/2016 
 

2016/2017 
 

2017/2018 

 %   Percentage of 
children 

achieving the  
expected 

standard in 
reading, 

writing and 
maths 

combined 

Working at 
greater 
depth 

Percentage of 
children 

achieving the  
expected 

standard in 
reading, 

writing and 
maths 

combined 

Working at 
greater 
depth 

Percentage 
of children 

achieving the  
expected 

standard in 
reading, 

writing and 
maths 

combined 

Working at 
greater depth 

School 73 7 65 8 72 20 
National 53 5 61 9   
All 2018 data is unvalidated  

 
 
Thank you for all your positive comments about the school.  We would 
strongly recommend that you log on to Parent View (which can be found on 
the school’s website) and answer the survey questions about 12 aspects of 
the school.  
 

 
Summer Fete 
Thank you to everyone who helped to organise the fete and ran the stalls which raised just 
over £1000!  Thank you to all those who attended.    
 
Thank You 
Thank you to all the parents/carers who have helped with the workshops and school trips 
this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 6 Presentation Assembly 

 
Parents of Year 6 pupils are invited to attend 
the Year 6 leavers’ assembly at 9am on 19th 
July. Pupils will receive their yearbooks 
followed by the much-loved bell ringing 
ceremony. Parents are welcome to bring 
cameras on this occasion. Younger siblings will 
be invited to attend.  

 
 

 
  
 

 
 
Please label your child’s belongings with a name and 
class in permanent ink in order for property to be 
swiftly returned to them.  If your child has lost any 
items of school uniform, please check the lost property 
boxes which are currently overflowing. Any unclaimed 
lost property will be disposed of at the end of the term.  
 

 



   
Swimming will continue to be on Fridays next year.  

Year 4 
Maple & Magnolia 

14th September 2018 – 14th 
December 2018 
Cost £5.25* per week  
 
*subject to change 

Year 5 
Pine & Poplar 

13th January 2019 – 24th 
March 2019 
Cost £5.25* per week  
 
*subject to change 

Year 3 
Holly & Hornbeam 

21st April 2019 – 14th July 
2019 
Cost £5.25* per week  
 
*subject to change 

 
School Uniform 

Our school uniform comprises of: 
·  Smart, plain grey short or long trousers (not sportswear, leggings, jeggings, chinos or 

jogging bottoms except in Nursery) 
·  Sky blue polo shirts or shirts 
·  Plain grey skirts or pinafores (or pale blue gingham dresses in the Summer term) 
·  Navy blue sweatshirt or navy blue cardigan (preferably with the school logo) 
·  Black, navy, grey or white tights or socks – socks/tights must be worn for hygiene 

purposes 
·  Black shoes or plain black trainers – no  logos, no white or coloured soles or stitching 

– no laced shoes in Reception.   
 

PE Clothing 

All pupils are expected to participate in PE / Games lessons. Children need to dress safely 
for PE. They should wear plain, close fitting : 

· Shorts – blue  
· Tee shirt - white  
· Trainers  
.     No watches or any other jewellery  

A loose fitting sweatshirt (preferably not school uniform) and jogging bottoms, may also be 
useful during the colder, winter months when some PE / games lessons take place outside. 
Children should not wear replica kits or expensive branded clothing.   
 
Jewellery, including earrings, rings and necklaces, should not be worn to school as it can 
cause nasty injuries in PE lessons and in the playground. If your child has pierced ears, 
children may only wear studs which must be removed or taped for PE. Please note that the 
School will not take responsibility for any loss . Make-up, nail varnish and hair dye are 
not appropriate for primary school pupils and should not be worn.  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



2018/19 Class Arrangements 

 
 

 
 
 
And finally…  I would like to thank parents for their very positive contribution to the school over 
the past year. You will have seen improved attainment, positive attitudes to learning, and happy 
young people and I’m sure that’s what we all wish to see with our children.  
 
The school has set itself highly ambitious targets which have been the driving force for staff 
development and the school’s Governing Body has worked tirelessly together with the Senior 
Leadership Team and all of the staff to continue to improve the school.   
 
I am sure that you would also like to join me in thanking the staff for their dedication and hard 
work. 
 
Thank you, once again, for your on-going partnership. Have a great summer holiday and we’ll 
see you once again bright and refreshed for another busy year at Commonswood in September. 
 
With best wishes 

��������	


Current teacher Current class 2018/19 
Class teacher  

2018/2019 
Class name 
September  

Classroom Support staff  

  Mrs  Farmer Saplings Nursery Mrs Reeves 
Mrs St John 

Mrs  Farmer Saplings Miss  Ingamells Acer Current Acer 
Classroom 

Mrs Perrett 

Mrs  Farmer Saplings Mrs Freedman Alder Current Alder 
Classroom 

Mrs Holdings 

Miss Ingamells Acer Mrs Sencenkova Birch Current 
French/Music room 

Miss Bedford 

Mrs Freedman Alder Mrs Scott Beech  Current Silver Burch 
Classroom 

Mrs Turpin  

Mrs Scott Silver Birch Miss Buckley Cherry Current Hazel 
Classroom 

Mrs 
Wadsworth 

Miss Cole Spruce Miss Cole Chestnut Current Sycamore 
Classroom 

Mrs Stanley 

Miss  
Sencenkova 

Sycamore Miss Jones  Cedar Current Spruce 
Classroom 

Miss Brown 

Mrs Stagg Hawthorn Mrs Davies  Holly Current Poplar 
Classroom 

Mrs Royal 

Miss  Buckley Hazel  Mrs Moss Hornbeam Current Pine 
Classroom 

Mrs Adams 

Mrs  Davies Poplar Mr Burt Maple Current Laurel 
Classroom 

Mrs Harrod 

Miss  Mabb Pine Mr Rock Magnolia Current Beech 
Classroom 

Mrs Fisher 

Mr  Burt Laurel Mr Hughes Poplar Current Redwood 
Classroom 

Mrs Jeffreys 

Mr Rock Beech Mrs Barnard  Pine Current Ash 
Classroom 

Mrs Lee 

Mrs  Barnard Ash Miss Stewart Spruce Current Cherry 
Classroom 

Mrs 
Setterfield 

Miss  Griffiths Redwood Miss Spencer  Sycamore  Current Magnolia 
Classroom 

Mrs Burgess 



 
 
 

Diary Dates 
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Commonswood Primary & Nursery School is a Safeguarding  School  

‘All schools have a clear responsibility placed on them by the Children Act 1989 and by guidance from the Department of Education to safeguard 
the welfare of all their pupils.  In doing so schools are expected to consult with Social Services if they believe there is a possibility that a child may 
be suffering from abuse or neglect.’  If you have any concerns about children please contact Mrs Seymour, Mrs Manning or Mrs Scatchard via the 

school office. 

Mrs G Seymour (Designated Senior Person), Mrs S Man ning (Deputy Designated Person), �
 Mrs N Scatchard (Deputy Designated Person) & Mr S Burt (Deputy Designated Person for eSafety) 

 
 


